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Changing 
Lives & 
Breaking 
Ground
Most people start the New Year with lofty goals and high 
expectations, and the ChildSafe team is no different. Our 
number one goal? To have the single greatest impact our mission 
can have on the community we serve: to stop the cycle of child 
abuse and neglect. Strides by our organization in fiscal year 
2016–2017 were big: we served 3,451 children and their non-
offending family members and reached over 14,000 individuals 
through our education and outreach programs. We increased 
the numbers served in every one of the services we provided 
this past fiscal year. And for all of us at ChildSafe, this is a 
good thing. Statistics consistently show that only 1 out of 10 
children who are sexually abused will ever tell anyone. The 
more aware our community is, the more child abuse reports rise, 
and the more children feel empowered to speak means the more 
children ChildSafe will serve. Only then will we begin to make 
an impact on the staggering statistic of 1 out of 10 children. 

Part of our outreach is engaging the community in conversations 
about child abuse. ChildSafe created its Cardboard Kids® 
campaign, sponsored by Valero Energy Foundation, to engage 
the community about the prevalence of child abuse. More than 
83,000 Cardboard Kids were decorated and shared on April 
6th, the community-wide reveal day last year; and, our target 
for 2018 is 100,000! This campaign has struck a chord—it 
generates a dialogue and confirms how widespread child sexual 
and physical abuse are in Bexar County. We hear stories from 
survivors everywhere the Cardboard Kids® campaign takes us.

Three years ago, we embarked on a bold new journey. With our 
Multi-disciplinary Partners (Child Protective Services, SAPD, 
Bexar County Sheriff ’s Office, District Attorney, and Bexar 
County Juvenile Probation) and our design and construction 
team (Overland Partners and Guido Construction), we 
developed a blueprint to construct a state-of-the-art campus. 
On January 3, 2018, we began construction on our new 65,000 
square foot facility located upon 36 wooded acres on the 
Eastside adjacent to the Salado Creek linear park and Martin 
Luther King Park. Our new facility will be home to 30 Child 
Protective Services staff members, 66 mobile Child Protective 
Services workers, 21 Law Enforcement Officers, 2 Bexar 
County Assistant District Attorneys, 14 Bexar County Juvenile 
Probation Department Officers and staff, and 102 ChildSafe 
staff. Our new building incorporates nature and its healing 
powers into every part of our building and our thoughtfully 
designed outdoor areas inspire and provide space for healing and 
reflection. In working with the incredible Overland Partners 
team on every detail and aspect of the building, we designed a 
building that will be safe, nurturing, and healing, not only for 
the children and families we serve, but also for our partners and 
our staff co-locating in our building who do the very difficult job 

Texas Milkweed Lantana

of providing safety and care for these children, their families, and 
our community every day. We also designed our building with an 
education center as well as indoor and outdoor spaces that can 
be shared with our new Eastside community who has welcomed 
us with open arms. Our new campus allows ChildSafe to give the 
very best care to children who have been abused and neglected. 
It will allow us to increase awareness and community outreach 
and build a national model for how a community can come 
together to achieve something extraordinary for those in need.

In September 2017, ChildSafe deeded 21 acres of the Salado 
Creek Campus that reside in a flood plain to the City of San 
Antonio to be used to expand the city’s Linear Creekway Parks 
Development Program. And on October 14, 2017, ChildSafe 
broke ground on the remaining 15 acres for our new campus. 
The ceremonial groundbreaking was a wonderful community 
event attended by our multi-disciplinary partners, community 
leaders, neighbors, board members, staff, volunteers, and donors. 
Mr. Harvey E. Najim, who donated $5 million to the project 
and for whom the new building is named, shared his reason for 
giving. “I make this gift to ensure that our most valuable asset—
our children—are protected and safe,” Najim said. “My hope is 
that their tears will turn to cheers and their fears to hope,” he 
said at the groundbreaking.

Mr. Najim’s $5 million gift demonstrates his ongoing pledge 
to help children in our community. Just as meaningful as his 
monetary gift has been his leadership, guidance, friendship, and 
confidence in ChildSafe. With their gifts, all our committed 
capital donors have demonstrated their commitment to the 
children of our community and their confidence in ChildSafe. 
We can’t thank them enough. 

It is evident with this type of support from individuals, 
foundations, corporations, and the City that child abuse is an 
issue resonating with everyone, and for good reason. The trauma 
inflicted on abused children has generational consequences, not 
only for them, but for our entire society. We continue to reach 
out to prospective donors and supporters and ask the community 
at large to participate in a grassroots fundraising campaign as 
we move closer to June 2019 when our construction will be 
completed. Our goal is to raise $33.5 million, $28.5 million to 
build a state-of-the-art, best practices facility and $4 million 
for an operational and maintenance fund. Please join us in our 
crusade against child abuse. No one is more deserving than the 
children of San Antonio. 

Kim Abernethy, President/CEO

To learn more about the ChildSafe Salado Creek Campus, 
please visit our website and click on “Build With Us,” or 
contact Kim Abernethy at KimA@ChildSafe-SA.org or  
Maliha Imami at MalihaI@ChildSafe-SA.org.

Watercolors by Joey Fauerso illustrate some of the native species planned for 
the ChildSafe Salado Creek Campus

Salvia

32



Our new campus was designed following  
six guiding principles:

{1} Safe: Above all, the campus must be a place of mental,  
emotional, and physical refuge.

{2} Restorative: It will provide a welcoming, caring, warm,  
and peaceful atmosphere that fosters resolution, healing, and 
support for clients and staff alike.

{3} Transformative: It will be a transformative space for  
the clients we serve and stand as a physical presence to increase 
awareness of child abuse thus transforming the community  
as well.

{4} Connected to Nature: Interior spaces will be infused 
with daylight in order to harness the healing powers of nature. 
Outdoor areas will be park-like with ample vegetation and  
green spaces for everything from quiet meditation to play.

{5} Sustainable: The building will be operationally and  
environmentally sustainable.

{6} Symbolic: The building will serve as a beacon in the 
community, a physical symbol of ChildSafe’s mission, and 
convey ideas of strength, hope, and that every individual 
matters.

The ChildSafe Salado Creek Campus  
will be a beacon of hope that will support  

total care and restoration for our  
county’s abused children.

Cedar ElmPrairie Verbena
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$5,000,000 & Above
Harvey E. Najim

MBS Urban Initiatives CDE, LLC,  
PeopleFund NMTC, LLC, and  

Texas Mezzanine Fund, Inc.

$2,000,000 – $4,999,999
J.E. and L.E. Mabee Foundation

Valero Energy Foundation

$500,000 – $1,999,999
Carlos and Malú Alvarez

City of San Antonio 
Whataburger

$100,000 – $499,999
Baptist Health Foundation

Guido Construction
Mays Family Foundation

Overland Partners
Linda & Ed Whitacre and Jennifer Whitacre Hindert

Under $99,000
Kim and Robert Abernethy

Ray & Rachel Battaglia
Doug Cross

Captain Alex DeLaGarza
Laura Elizardo

Jim & Tena Gorman
Paul M. Greer

Kappa Delta Foundation
Kim & Lance Lubel
Liz & Larry Mathews

Michael Peacock Foundation
Bill Moll

Nadia & Kevin Mullins
George & Julie Parker

Sherry & Martin Parrish
Dan & Tricia Peebles

Maliha Imami & Mike Persons
Lou Scantland
Chris Sherman

To all of our donors who have supported this 
project and demonstrated your commitment to 
ChildSafe and the children of our community, 

we can’t thank you enough.

“When you talk about the problems we see in Bexar County, I 
would say number 1 is probably child abuse and neglect,” said 
Mr. Harvey E. Najim. Several years prior, Najim recalled touring 
ChildSafe’s present facility, walking the halls, and seeing the 
faces of a mother and six year old daughter in tears. “That really 
hit me hard,” he said. “I made a commitment to myself that day 
that if I was ever in a position to help ChildSafe in a big way, I 
would do it. I would do it to help that little girl.”

On Saturday, October 14, 2017, over 300 people gathered at 
3860 East IH-10 to celebrate the ceremonial groundbreaking of 
the ChildSafe Salado Creek Campus. The event was attended 
by dignitaries, public officials, and community members. 

“It’s something I think will be very good for the Eastside and the 
entire city of San Antonio. Child abuse is rampant and we need 
programs that will intervene, treat and help those who have 
been abused,” said Rev. Benson of the Bethany First Baptist 
Church of San Antonio—future neighbors of the ChildSafe 
Salado Creek Campus.
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Perpetrator’s Relationship to the Child
Annual Report 2017
Service Statistics for the period of July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017

2017 Service Statistics

Primary Allegations of Abuse

Education 

14,179
Individuals Educated

3,621
Individuals Trained Online

2,501
Professionals Trained

5,054
Non-Professionals Trained

394
Prevention Classes Provided

2,609
Children Trained

Community support

366
Total Volunteers

2,841
Total Volunteer Hours

343
Children Received new  

backpacks and school supplies

411
Children Received new  

holiday gifts at santa’s shop

Child Demographics – Age

	 13%  0–5

	 50%  6–12

	 37%  13–17

Direct Service 

3,451
Total Served

1,485
Forensic interviews

2,483
First Time Clients

478
Total Therapy Clients

4,948
Client Therapy Hours

3,249
Total Family Support  

Service Clients

24,409
Direct Services Provided

Child Demographics – Ethnicity

	 Hispanic  66% 

	 White  15%

	 Black  8%

	 Other  11%

Child Demographics – Gender

	 Female  69%

	 Male  31%
30% 
	 Parent or Caregiver

29% 
	 Other Relative

23% 
	 Known Non-relative

17% 
	 Step Parent or Caregiver Paramour

1% 
	 Stranger

69%	  
	 Sexual Abuse

13%	  
	 Physical Abuse

8% 
	 Child at Risk

6% 
	 Witness to Violence

4% 
	 Human Trafficking

2% 
	 Neglect

For the fiscal year ending June 30, 2017, the 
number of clients we served increased by 13%, 

forensic interviews by 20%, and  
counseling services by 60%. 
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Statement of Financial Position

Assets
Current Assets:
	 Cash and cash equivalents, unrestricted	 $216,219
	 Cash and cash equivalents	 130,307
	 Capital campaign	 1,706,778
	 Investments, at fair value, board designated	 442,951
	 Accounts receivable, net	 352,146
	 Pledges receivable, net	 1,600,161
	 Prepaid expenses and other current assets	 54,169
		  Total current assets	 4,502,731

Noncurrent Assets:
	 Pledges receivable, long term	 1,313,227
Property and equipment, net	 974,127
New campus, in progress	 3,627,661
Other noncurrent assets	 6,764
		  Total noncurrent assets	 5,921,779

Total Assets	 $10,424,510

Liabilities and Net Assets
Current Liabilities:
	 Accounts payable	 $172,243
	 Accrued expenses	 73,936
		  Total current liabilities	 246,179
Line of Credit	 900,000
Total Liabilities	 1,146,179

Net Assets:	
	 Without donor restrictions	 4,609,503
	 With donor restrictions	 4,668,828
		  Total net assets	 9,278,331

Total Liabilities and Net Assets	 $10,424,510

Statement of Financial Activities

Support and Revenue
United Way	 $209,431
University Health Systems	 180,216
Government contracts – federal	 935,120 
Government contracts – state 	 509,756
City of San Antonio 	 102,248
Contributions and grants:
	 Foundations	 996,651
	 Corporations and business	 46,050
	 Individuals	 127,280 
	 Other	 5,807
Special Events, net expenses	 59,905
Capital Campaign	 6,999,119
Program revenue	 5,391  
Investment earnings, net	 16,705
Unrealized gain on investments	 19,480
Other revenues	 1,512
In-kind support	 317,662

Total Support and revenues	 $10,532,333 

Expenses
Program services	 $2,993,278
Supporting services	 261,357
Fundraising	 425,480

Total Expenses	 $3,680,115

Annual Report 2017
Financials for the period of July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017

Children: Our Legacy for the Future

“Children are the living messages we send to a time  
we will not see.” —President John F. Kennedy

Thank You! You, ChildSafe’s donors and champions, opened 
your hearts and wallets to help raise nearly $1.5 million 
philanthropic dollars in support of our core services last year! 
Each child and family we serve thanks you for the services 
your donations made possible. As a result of your generosity 
last year, we served 13% more children and families, expanded 
our intervention and prevention services, and launched new 
evidence-based efforts to address child abuse and neglect. 
Although these numbers are impressive, each number is the face 
of an innocent boy or girl who desperately needed our help.

The difficult work we do can be heartbreaking; it can be tough 
to imagine many of the cases that come through our doors. 
Horrific abuse haunts local headlines revealing the tragic lives 
of children enduring sexual abuse, physical abuse and neglect—
including starvation. Disturbing details linger in our minds 
because the articles about abuse seem to never cease. So many of 
our community’s children suffer silently each and every day.

Above: On October 14, 2017 we broke ground on the Eastside at the future 
home of our new ChildSafe Salado Creek Campus!

ChildSafe picks up where the news stories leave off. Our 
intervention services are helping thousands of Bexar County’s 
children recover from the devastating effects of childhood 
trauma, develop healthy coping skills, learn to break the cycle of 
abuse, and grow to become the successful and happy adults they 
deserve to be. As a result of ChildSafe and its Multi-disciplinary 
Team Partnership, many abusers are now in jail. Because of you, 
our children are safer and healing; and, their abusers will be 
unable to hurt another child again. 

Unfortunately, every day eight new children walk through our 
doors. Without meaningful intervention, these children are 
at high risk for developing poor physical and mental health 
well into adulthood. The lifetime costs for a survivor of child 
abuse who did not receive timely intervention services is 
over $210,000. This cost includes immediate cost, loss of 
productivity, child welfare, criminal justice, special education, 
and increased health care costs into adulthood.1

Each gift of $800 provides an abused child with our complete 
services that restore the mental and emotional wellbeing to 
change the trajectory of that child’s life. Beyond commitment 
to human dignity, there is a strong case for your support of 
ChildSafe just for the impressive return on investment that 
makes long-term financial sense for the community. 

I hope you will consider making a sustaining gift commitment to 
ChildSafe, become part of our Legacy Circle, create a memorial 
or tribute in memory of a loved one, or consider a charitable 
bequest to ChildSafe. If you are a business, consider becoming 
part of our Companies for Kids campaign. I encourage you to get 
engaged in our $1 million fundraising campaign in April, “No 
Excuse. Stop Child Abuse. Give Today!” 

ChildSafe’s work is driven by the generous support of 
individuals, foundations, corporations, and others who share its 
vision of a world where no child is ever victimized and where 
every boy and girl in the county grows up protected, nurtured, 
cherished, and empowered. Because you care, together we can 
shape the future. Build each child’s full potential and ensure a 
strong, lasting legacy for the future.

Maliha Imami, Chief Development Officer

1  Texas Department of Family and Protective Services, A Better Understanding of Child Abuse 
and Neglect (2015) https://www.dfps.state.tx.us/About_DFPS/Reports_and_Presentations/CPS/
documents/2015/2015-03-17_FY2010_to_FY2013_Child_Fatality_Report.pdf
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REST for the Weary

The Adventure Therapy team at ChildSafe is grateful to 
frontline workers and managers of trauma serving organizations 
who have participated in our Reducing Effects of Secondary 
Trauma (REST) Training this year. This ChildSafe initiative 
evolved from a growing desire, and sense of professional 
responsibility, to support helping professionals serving trauma 
survivors on a regular basis. The training is built upon adventure 
therapy beliefs of safety, challenge, belonging, trust, effective 
communication, freedom, and enjoyment. As such, the REST 
Training engages participants in self-reflection exercises, small 
and large group conversations, and experiential activities to 
explore secondary trauma and how to mitigate its effects on 
personal and interpersonal levels.

Licensed mental health clinicians leading the REST Training 
structured the four-hour workshop to flow through three 
segments: Stop, Look, Go. This design allows participants to 
create a common language around secondary trauma, assess 
current levels of secondary trauma symptomology, and then 
work to identify healthy coping strategies. The trainers decided 
on this structure after amassing professional-level resources 
on secondary trauma, consulting with leaders in the field of 
secondary trauma, and reviewing research on how secondary 
trauma presents in different trauma-serving organizations. 
The important themes which emerged are normalizing 
secondary trauma, taking stock of current levels of functioning 
as a trauma worker, developing clear self-care goals, and 
creating a workplace culture which values collaboration and 
encourages trauma workers to help one another. Therefore, very 
intentionally, the Adventure Therapy team deconstructs the 
components of secondary trauma with participants and promotes 
solution-based group interaction. The aim of this approach is 
to enhance peer support among trauma workers as they identify 
specific healthy coping strategies together and practice relating 
to each other in ways which impede the infection of secondary 
traumatic stress in their workplaces. 

Once a group has completed the four-hour training, they 
are eligible to return for an additional intervention with 
ChildSafe’s Adventure Therapy team. This follow-up session 
uses adventure-based interventions like kayaking, archery, or 
ropes course activities to help frontline workers and managers 
of trauma-serving organizations enhance their relationships 
and explore ways they can continue to support one another as 
professionals serving trauma survivors. 

Participants usually attend the training with between five and 
twenty team members. This allows the Adventure Therapy 
team to facilitate group conversations in meaningful ways for 
its participants. This year, the groups who have engaged in the 
REST Training include nurses, doctors, and support staff from the 
University Health System, Bexar County Court Advocates, Child 
Protective Services (CPS) Investigators, CPS Family Based Safety 
Services Specialists, CPS Regional Attorneys, administrators and 
site coordinators of Communities In Schools of South Central 
Texas, and, of course, ChildSafe employees. In all, about 200 
professionals completed the four-hour training in 2017. 

Participants, through post-training evaluations and 
conversations, have strongly endorsed the REST Training. 
They consistently express appreciation for how the trainers 
normalized secondary trauma and worked to build connections 
among team members to help resolve secondary trauma 
symptomology. Participants also consistently convey gratitude 
for self-reflection exercises during the training in order to make 
lifestyle changes which can help with secondary traumatic stress. 
From each training session, however, the Adventure Therapy 
team also learns how to hone the delivery of this difficult subject 
matter, taking very seriously the responsibility of providing 
helping professionals useful information about secondary 
trauma and effective coping strategies. As such, the training 
continues to evolve. Based on participant feedback, for example, 
the Adventure Therapy team plans to incorporate even more 
movement into the training (which fits well with the trainers’ 
appreciation for kinesthetic learning) and provide opportunities 
for participants to engage in more mindfulness-based exercises. 

“The expectation that we can be immersed in suffering and loss daily and  
not be touched by it is as unrealistic as expecting to be able to walk through  

water without getting wet.” —Naomi Rachel Remen

Self-Care Tips for the  
Helping Professional

Practice Self-Awareness
Take stock of how your body responds to stress and 
fatigue. Knowing how to measure your symptoms and 
behaviors associated with secondary traumatic stress can 
be beneficial to your overall health and help with early 
detection of compassion fatigue. There are a number of 
formal and informal self-assessments (e.g. Professional 
Quality of Life Scale) to help assess and characterize 
symptoms or experiences associated with traumatic 
stress. Other than these tools, however, taking stock 
can be a matter of noticing when and where in your 
body you carry the stress you feel. Do your shoulders or 
neck tighten? Is there a heaviness in your head or chest? 
Does your mind become easily distracted thinking of the 
different things going on in your life? Of course, there 
are many other ways people carry stress. When you know 
how stress is affecting you, you can consciously interrupt 
its effects with aims of decreasing the levels of stress 
hormones in your body. 

Develop a Spiritual Practice
Whether it be mindfulness, meditation, yoga, intentional 
breathing, art, nature, or attending religious services, 
make it your business to fill up on these experiences as 
often as you can. Movement in the direction of refueling 
our spiritual vessels will leave us with a greater sense of 
renewal. Furthermore, paying attention and honoring 
those things which bring meaning to your life can help 
ground you during times of stress. 

Create Work/Life Balance
It can be unrealistic to keep home completely at home 
and work completely at work. What we should strive for 
is a sense of homeostasis throughout the day, dedicating 
time to what’s important when it’s most important. 
Striking a balance may be achieved by developing a 
written plan or making a commitment to self-care. 
Also, where there is flexibility, be flexible. Create time 
to manage your workload, take breaks or lunches away 
from your work spaces, eliminate unnecessary meetings 
from your schedule, and take advantage of mental health 
days as you need them. Most importantly, know when 
and how to let others know when you’ve reached your 
limit, and believe it is unhealthy to take on additional 
tasks. Use time with your supervisor to discuss the effects 
of compassion fatigue and secondary trauma you may be 
noticing in order to develop plans for staying balanced. 
Working collaboratively to set limits and boundaries 
can help you and your colleagues create an environment 
marked by mutual respect and one conducive for 
minimizing the potential of compassion fatigue.

Federico A. Borroel, MS, LPC-S, ChildSafe’s Adventure 
Therapy Manager, presented the REST Training at this year’s 
Therapeutic Adventure Professional Group’s Best Practices 
Conference at the University of New Hampshire. Mr. 
Borroel also spoke about ChildSafe’s REST Training at this 
year’s Association for Experiential Education’s International 
Conference in Montreal, Quebec, Canada. Through these 
venues, professionals from around the world learned of 
ChildSafe’s experiential approach to educating and empowering 
frontline workers and managers of trauma-serving organizations. 
Moving forward, the Adventure Therapy team aspires to provide 
this training and follow-up team adventures to more professional 
groups in and around our community. The team also aims to 
strengthen the REST Training by consulting with and learning 
from leaders in the secondary trauma field. 

For more information or to schedule this training for your 
team, please call Fred Borroel at 210.208.5746. 

Above: Mother and daughter rock climbing as FEAT therapist helps them 
overcome trauma-related obstacles, explore trust in one another, and build 
self-confidence. 10



Looking back

What a remarkable year 2017 was for the education department! 
Through our online and in-person trainings 86% more 
individuals in our community know how to prevent child abuse 
and neglect. The most significant increase was through our 
online Identifying and Reporting Child Abuse training. Meeting 
TEA guidelines, this training is designed for all educators, 
auxiliary staff and volunteers working with children in public 
schools, public charter schools, early childhood development 
centers and other youth serving organizations. This teacher 
review from Harlandale ISD is but one of the many positive 
reviews we received: “I’ve taken so many different trainings, but 
this one is really good! It has a lot of information and it kept 
my attention. I now feel prepared to make a report if I needed 
to!” Other than immediate family, our educators typically have 
the most contact with the children in our community. We are 
hopeful that thousands of children can be saved from continued 
abuse and the risk of fatality simply by increasing the educators’ 
awareness of the signs of abuse and of how to report. We believe 
it is equally vital to empower our children to use their voices, to 
know they are significant and valuable, and that they have the 
right to say no if something makes them feel uncomfortable or 
unsafe. Through our Out and About and Internet Safety training 
programs, we educated approximately 2,609 children during 
the 2016-2017 fiscal year. We know our efforts to increase our 
training program for children throughout the next year will see 
this number grow. 

Looking forward

As we worked with schools on child abuse education, we saw 
a significant need for implementing trauma-informed practices 
within the school systems. This realization prompted us to 
collaborate with our counseling department on developing a 
“Trauma-Informed Schools” curriculum. The trauma-informed 
curriculum consists of six trainings detailing appropriate 
practices for addressing social and behavioral concerns in a 
trauma sensitive manner. The program is currently being piloted 
within KIPP Aspire Academy. We plan on making it available 
to other school districts and youth serving organizations 
beginning fall 2018. We also collaborated with several child 
abuse and trauma experts throughout our medical community 
to develop a training video for medical professionals. This video 
details the common signs of abuse medical professionals should 
look for when examining child patients. This new video is in 
the final stages of production and will be available online in the 
upcoming months. With so many new programs on the horizon, 
we are looking forward to an especially amazing 2018!

Kayla Bailey, Director of Education 

For more information on ChildSafe’s online training, please 
contact Kayla Bailey at KaylaB@ChildSafe-SA.org or Nicole 
Calvillo at NicoleC@ChildSafe-SA.org.

Prevent Child Abuse—Educate!

Smile! Because Amazon will donate 0.5% of your eligible 
purchases to ChildSafe! It’s simple, automatic, and no 
cost to you! All you have to do is designate ChildSafe as 
your AmazonSmile Charitable Organization.

When you shop at AmazonSmile, you will find the same 
shopping experience as you would on Amazon.com but with 
the added bonus of supporting ChildSafe at the same time. 
Here’s how:

1.	 Go to www.smile.amazon.com and sign up or in to 
your Amazon account.

2.	 You will be prompted to select a charitable 
organization to receive donations. Type “ChildSafe” 
in the search bar, and click “Search.”

3.	 Select ChildSafe, located in San Antonio, TX.

4.	 Smile! You’re helping a child in need!

Cheers to Our Volunteers!

As I reflect on the past year, I am filled with awe and gratitude 
for the remarkable volunteers, interns, donors, and community 
partners who help ChildSafe fulfill our mission. 

Over the past year, ChildSafe experienced an increase in the 
number of children and their non-offending family members 
we serve. This growth trickles down to an increased need 
for volunteers, interns, and donors. This year the volunteer 
program’s largest events, Back-to-School Store and Santa’s 
Shop, experienced an increase in children served by 40% and 
30%, respectively. These events provided school supplies and 
Christmas gifts to 754 children! This would not be possible 
without the generosity of individual and corporate volunteers, 
and in-kind donors, who contributed their time and resources. 
To help staff during this growth phase, internships have been 
extended to two academic semesters to provide a deeper 
educational experience for students and reduce staff training 
time. An increase in children served by ChildSafe also calls 
for an increase in the need for in-kind items such as new 
stuffed animals. Through the generosity of individuals and 
community partners like Hyatt Place San Antonio/Riverwalk, 
PetSmart at The Rim, and Resnik Middle School of South 
West Independent School District, every child walking through 
ChildSafe’s doors continues to receive a cuddly new friend to 
offer comfort and support. 

As a way of giving back to the communities of which they are a 
part, community and corporate volunteer groups collaborate with 
ChildSafe to tackle special projects. This past year, ChildSafe 
began distributing “coping kits” to distressed children through a 
partnership with the Northwest Vista Psychology Club, the Psi 
Beta National Honor Society, and the University Health System 
Management Development Academy. Each of the 150 coping 
kits contains tools meant to prompt different coping behaviors: 
help distract the child, encourage relaxation and deep breathing, 

provide comfort, require focusing on an object, and encourage 
communication and self-expression. As our clinical therapists 
begin using coping kits in counseling sessions and stories of the 
kits’ positive impacts are shared, ChildSafe looks forward to 
furthering the distribution of coping kits.

No matter the size of the group or task being completed, all of 
our dedicated volunteers, interns, and donors play a vital role 
in helping us fulfill our extraordinary goal of eradicating child 
abuse in Bexar County. Without these generous gifts of time and 
support, ChildSafe would not be able to provide the children 
and families who walk through our door with the level of care 
they both need and deserve.

The over 2,800 hours of volunteer services provided are 
essential to the success of ChildSafe. We are grateful to all of 
our individual and corporate volunteers, interns, and donors 
who bring passion and commitment to our front doors daily. 
Our healing efforts are possible because of committed and 
compassionate individuals, like you. Thank you for standing 
with ChildSafe and those we serve.

Lauren Zuniga, Volunteer Coordinator

To find out how you can help ChildSafe as a volunteer  
contact Lauren Zuniga at LaurenZ@ChildSafe-SA.org  
or 210.233.5931.

Left: Humana volunteers distributing Cardboard Kids at Rolling Oaks Mall 
Right: Clark High School Key Club volunteering at the ChildSafe Salado 
Creek Campus groundbreaking

Support ChildSafe when you shop at AmazonSmile today!
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$1M = 1,200 kids
End child abuse

Silence is indifference. Inaction is an action.  
Breaking the cycle of abuse requires collective voice and action!

Last April, you led our community in raising over $350,000 through 606 unique 
gifts within 30 days! Your efforts changed the lives for over 400 child survivors of 

abuse. Thank you for your leadership! Sadly, our work is not done. Eight new  
child victims walk through our doors every day. Will you lead our community  

again and transform these children’s lives this year?

This April, we request you be a champion for Bexar County’s abused and  
neglected children. Mobilize your network of family, friends, business partners, and 

social media followers through our peer-to-peer and text-to-give fundraising  
platforms; create a fun-raising event at your work; create a profit-sharing day at  
your business; or create a unique effort of your own to transform a child’s life! 

 Join us in raising $1 Million from April 1 – 30, 2018. 
Increase the impact of your gift by creating your own challenge goals!

No Excuse. Stop Child Abuse. Give Today!

Text-to-give 
 Text SAkids to 50155

We thank the Carl C. Anderson, Sr. & Marie Jo Anderson Charitable Foundation  
and the Texas Cavaliers Charitable Foundation for their match grant challenges.

For more information, contact our Chief Development Officer at  
MalihaI@ChildSafe-SA.org or visit www.ChildSafe-SA.org

$50,000 & Above
Baptist Health Foundation of San Antonio
Carlos & Malú Alvarez 
Kronkosky Charitable Foundation 
Mays Family Foundation 
The Brown Foundation, Inc. 
Najim Family Foundation 
Valero Energy Foundation

$10,000 – $49,999
Ashley Furniture Home Store 
Carl C. Anderson Sr. & Marie Jo Anderson 

Charitable Foundation
Capital Group Companies Charitable Foundation 
H-E-B Tournament of Champions 
In-N-Out Burger Foundation
Marcia & Otto Koehler Foundation 
Jan & Mr. Mel McDougle
Julie & Mr. George Parker
Sherry & Martin J. Parrish 
Michael M. Peacock Foundation 
Shield-Ayres Foundation 
St. Luke’s Lutheran Health Ministries, Inc. 
The Greehey Family Foundation
The PM Group
Mary Dudte Williams 

$5,000 – $9,999
Ancira Enterprises, Inc. 
Rachel & Raymond Battaglia 
Clear Channel Communications 
Faye L. & William L. Cowden  

Charitable Foundation 
DDJ Properties, Inc.
Halliburton Charitable Foundation 
Louis J. & Millie Matcek Kocurek  

Charitable Foundation 
Joyce Miles 
Nnovative Marketing Solutions, LLC
Parrish & Company 
Planet K 
David & Betty Sacks Foundation 
San Antonio Express-News 
Texas Bar Foundation 
Texas Cavaliers Charitable Foundation 

Texas Shiloh Foundation 
The Gordon Hartman Family Foundation 
USAA Foundation 
Zulu Investment Corp.

$1,000 – $4,999
Kim & Robert Abernethy 
Alabama South Family Podiatry PC
Allstate Insurance 
AT&T Employee Giving Campaign 
Beldon Roofing Company
Broadway National Bank 
Rosie Cano 
A. J. Carpenter, MD 
Children’s Advocacy Centers of Texas 
Clubcorp Charity 
Community First Health Plans 
Bonnie Furner 
G.A.C. Halff Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Gillingham 
Grande Community Chest 
Paul M. Greer 
Guardians of the Children 
Maryanne Guido 
Alex & Sally Halff Family Foundation 
Harland Clarke Holding Corp. 
Jody & Scott Hillenbrand 
House De Taraun Charity Fund 
Humana Foundation 
Maliha Imami & Mike Persons 
Jeremiah D. Jones 
Myrtle & David Jones
Junior League of San Antonio
Kappa Delta Alumnae Association of San Antonio 
Gary Hartman Kilgore 
Phil Lane 
Liz & Larry Mathews 
Esse & Gilbert Moreno 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill G. Moll 
Morgan Stanley Employee Giving 
Kevin Mullins 
National Assoc. of Residential Property Managers, 

San Antonio
Brock Peacock 
Pepsico Foundation 
Tonya Rans 

Julie & Michael Rey
Sue Ellen & Don Ruggles
San Antonio Junior Forum 
Security Service Federal Credit Union, La Cantera 
Yolanda Soto 
The Granary ’Cue & Brew 
James Thomas 
Wave Healthcare 
Dixie Starnes Wenger Foundation 
Whataburger
Donna & Gerald Williamson 
Lucia & David Williamson 
Peggy & Bob Wills 

$500 – $999
All American Excavation, Inc. 
Carlos Aranibar
Central Christian Church 
Adriana Cerrillo 
Kellyann Curll 
Crystal Devere 
Laura Elizardo 
Fiesta San Antonio Commission, Inc. 
First Unitarian Universalist Church of San Antonio
Antonia K. Goldsmith 
Linda Mills Graham 
Lori Hakspiel
Charles Leroy
Sally & William Macon
Nothing Bundt Cakes 
Suzette Patton
Dan & Tricia Peebles 
Julia & John E. Reinhart 
Tomas Sanchez
Peggy Schulze 
Kendra Scott 
McKinnley & Chris Sherman
Stone City Granite 
Texas Counseling Association 
Texas Order of the Eastern Star, Adah Chapter #49 
Jacob Tijerina 
Vantage Bank 
Wells Fargo
Whataburger
Megan Williams-Khmelev 

Thank You to Our Champions for Children

A Million Thanks!
Thank you to our generous friends, donors, and volunteers  

who supported our mission in 2017. We truly  
could not do this important work without you!
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Kim & Robert Abernethy
Accenture
Access Midstream
Ancira Enterprises, Inc.
Carl C. Anderson Sr. & Marie Jo Anderson  

Charitable Foundation
Ashley Furniture Home Store
AT&T Championship Charities
Bank of America Charitable Foundation
Baptist Children and Family Services
Baptist Health Foundation of San Antonio
Rachel & Raymond Battaglia
Sherron & Guy Bodine
Capital Group Companies, Inc.
Capital Group Companies Charitable Foundation
Ceclia Young Willard Helping Fund
Charity Ball Association of San Antonio, Inc.
Clear Channel Communications
Faye L. & William L. Cowden  

Charitable Foundation
Elizabeth & Steve Crawford
CST Brands, Inc.
Nathalie & Gladys Dalkowitz Charitable Trust
Davita
DDJ Properties, Inc.
Tim Duncan Foundation
Garrison General Contractors, LLC
Paul M. Greer
Guardians of the Children
Maryanne & Tom Guido
Alex & Sally Halff Family Foundation
Halliburton Charitable Foundation
H-E-B Corporate Giving
H-E-B Tournament of Champions
Azteca & Thomas J. Henry
Jody & Scott Hillenbrand
Houston Street Charities
Humana Foundation
International Bank of Commerce

iHeartMedia Inc.
Impetus Foundation
In-N-Out Burger Foundation
Jefferson Bank
Kappa Delta Alumnae Association of San Antonio
Bob & Betty Kelso
Betty Stieren Kelso Foundation
Kennedy Sutherland LLP
Gary Hartman Kilgore
Louis J. & Millie Matcek Kocurek  

Charitable Foundation
Marcia & Otto Koehler Foundation
KPMG, LLP
Kronkosky Charitable Foundation
Little Engine Homecare, Inc.
Liz & Larry Mathews
Mays Family Foundation
Jan & Mel McDougle
Methodist Healthcare Ministries
Joyce Miles
Esse & Gilbert Moreno
Granville C. & Gladys H. Morton Fund
Harvey E. Najim
Najim Family Foundation
Nnovative Marketing Solutions, LLC
Olmos Kiwanis Club Charitable Fund
Fredric J. & Dorothea C. Oppenheimer
Genevieve & Ward Orsinger Foundation
Pape-Dawson Engineers Foundation
Julie & George Parker
Parrish & Company
Sherry & Martin Parrish
Fran & Brock Peacock
Michael M. Peacock Foundation
Virginia & S. Wayne Peacock
Scott Petty Foundation
Planet K
Precision Mold & Tool Group
Rackspace Hosting

RGK Foundation
Wade Richmond Foundation
Sue Ellen & Don Ruggles 
David & Betty Sacks Foundation
San Antonio Area Foundation
San Antonio Express-News
Mr. & Mrs. Lou Scantland
Robert Schwartz FSA Trust
Security Service Federal Credit Union
Shield-Ayres Foundation
St. Luke’s Lutheran Health Ministries, Inc.
Sundt Foundation
Swalm Foundation
Emil & Liz Swize
Texas Bar Foundation
The CarMax Foundation
Texas Cavaliers Charitable Foundation
Texas Shiloh Foundation
The Brown Foundation, Inc.
The Greehey Family Foundation 
The Gordon Hartman Family Foundation
The Meadows Foundation, Inc.
The PM Group
United Way of San Antonio & Bexar County
United Way Women’s Leadership Council
University Health System
USAA
Valero Energy Foundation
Valero Services, Inc.
Dixie Starnes Wenger Foundation
Donna & Gerald Williamson
Williams-Chadwick Charitable Family Foundation
Mary Dudte Williams
Mary A. Peterson Wyatt Charitable Trust
Zachry Group
Zulu Investment Corp.
Zurich American Insurance Company

Thank You to Our Lifeline Donors
Over $5,000 in 5 Years, 2012 – 2017

$200 – $499
Randall Warren Beamer
Paul Brennan 
CGI Federal
Charming Charlie, LLC
Audrey Christiansen
Diane Collier
Teresa Davila
Alexander De La Garza
John Dsouza
Face First of San Antonio, Inc.
Fernando Figueroa
Garner Middle School
Ginny Fisher
William J. Fitzgerald
Paul Foster
Paul Gambill
Jorge A. Garza
Haeley Giambalvo
Marti Gistaro

Heath Grona
Rebecca Halderman
Mindi Alterman & Glenn Hallf
Terry Hand
Jamalin Harp
Robert Korte
Barbara C. Kyse
Jill & Larry Lapaglia
Jacob Lopez
William MacNamara
Doris J. McGaughy
Network For Good 
Theresa Nycz
Physical Medicine & Pain Associates, PLLC
PrimeSource
Dorothy Ragouzis
Sara & Thomas Ramsey
Redeemer UCC Jr. Youth Fellowship 
Sandra Richardson
Clara Maria Rodriguez
Jeff Sajec

Nancy Sanford
Maria Irma Sleighter
Lavern Smith
SmithPrint 
St. Andrew Presbyterian Church 
Michael Stanush
Albert Steves
George Strauch
T&D Moravits
Tesoro Employee Engagement 
Lauren Tew
Laura Vasquez
Bette Vexler
Richard Weber
Wells Fargo Community Support Campaign 
James Wheat
James Wilson
Jenn Yantis
John Younkins
Ryan Zilm 

Accenture 
Alabama South Family Podiatry PC 
All American Excavation, Inc. 
Allstate Insurance 
Ashley Furniture Home Store 
AT&T 
Broadway National Bank 
Clear Channel Communications 
Community First Health Plans 
DDJ Properties, Inc. 
Fiesta San Antonio Commission, Inc. 
First Unitarian Universalist Church 

Guardians of the Children 
Harland Clarke Holding Corp. 
Humana 
Kendra Scott 
Morgan Stanley Employee Giving 
Nnovative Marketing Solutions, LLC.
Nothing Bundt Cakes 
Planet K 
San Antonio Express-News 
San Antonio Metro Area Chapter NARPM
Security Service Federal Credit Union 
Sold Sisters Auctions 

Stone City Granite 
Texas Counseling Association 
The Granary ’Cue & Brew
The PM Group 
TRUIST - UPS 
Vantage Bank
Wave Healthcare 
Wells Fargo 
Whataburger 
Zulu Investment Corp. 

Thank You to Our Companies for Kids

Companies for Kids weaves your corporate interests with the needs of  
our community’s children by supporting child-friendly programs which will  

pull at your heartstrings, meet your philanthropic interests, and provide  
recognition for your company’s generosity.

Entry-level membership in Companies for Kids begins at $1,000.  
Corporations giving at higher levels enjoy increased recognition in ChildSafe  

official communications, charitable event tickets, and of course, providing more  
Bexar County children with complete care services from ChildSafe.

For more information on becoming a proud member of our Companies for Kids,  
please contact Kristine Spirt at KristineS@ChildSafe-SA.org or 210.208.5757.

Bob & Peggy Wills and the rest of the PM Group team for their  
4th annual Kings & Queens of Good Hearts Fun-Raiser 

Tim & Nicole Rattray of The Granary ’Cue & Brew for donating an 
amazing 100% of the proceeds from their first traditional beefsteak 
dinner, celebrating their 5th anniversary

Willie’s Grill & Ice House for donating 20% of sales for the day

Haliburton for raising $5,500 from their annual Chili Cook-off and 
Golf Tournament

Kendra Scott’s “Kendra Gives Back Event” for donating 20% of 
proceeds for the day 

Nothing Bundt Cakes for donating proceeds from their 5th birthday 
celebration

Carla Fikes, of Carbonlily and ChildSafe, for organizing the 2nd 
Annual Music Festival at The Point Park & Eats

Ashley Furniture Home Store for being our champion and raising 
$14,655 by involving all Texas locations during our Cardboard Kids 
and $1 Million campaigns

Charming Charlie’s Profit Share for donating 10% of all purchases 
for the day 

Planet K for raising $5,000 for us from the Annual Dias De Los 
Muertos Texas Fireworks Celebration at Woodlawn Lake Park

National Association of Insurance & Financial Advisors for their 
annual golf tournament for ChildSafe and Sold Sisters for their 
silent auction sale proceeds

Guardians of the Children for their annual fundraising efforts and 
events

If you want to host a fundraising event for ChildSafe in 2018, 
please contact Cortney Lopez at CortneyL@ChildSafe-SA.org

Thank You to Our Event Sponsors



Collector’s Medals
Medals celebrating the 2018  
Cardboard Kids® Campaign will be  
available at the Fiesta Store and  
then at ChildSafe’s office. 

We are grateful for all of our donors but unable to list everyone. These lists include donations  
made above $200 in the calendar year 2017. We hope we have included everyone, but if we have missed 

you or don’t have you in the right category, please notify Maliha Imami by  
email MalihaI@ChildSafe-SA.org or call 210.801.7700.

Karen Adams
Ray Allen
Tracy Badders
Jenna Banner
Sarah Banner
David Bierman
Janete Briones
Dorie Budde
Alexander Burton
Crystal Cantu
Marco Cantu
Sharon Carrillo
Frank Castillo
Claudia Dominguez
Takisha Edwards
Maria Garcia
Eleanor Gomez

Diane Gougen
Solange Grande
Mabeth Grondel
Peggy Hoppes
Cynthia Jacox
Simna John
Vanessa Lara
Yvonne Ledon
Lacinda Lee
Elias Lopez
Linda Macharro
Kylie Martindale
Robert & Yolanda Mauricio
Anita Mena
Torres Merica
Donna Nguyen
Kim Noble

Lisa Orosco
Kelley Otto
Holly Parrish
Mary Perez
Eric & Billie Peterson
Miguel & Julian Rodriguez
Rachel Salazar
Erica Soto
Ronnah Stabenow
Sara Teepe
Kevin Terrill
Debra Thomas
Nanette Valdez-Yzaguirre
Antonio Vargas
Holly Wilson

Thank You to Our Individual In-Kind Donors

Accenture
Adams PR
Alamo Colleges
Allstate Insurance
Americus Diamond
Artpace
Atonement Catholic Church
Barton, East & Caldwell, P.L.L.C.
Big Hops
Canyon Springs Family Dental
Capital Group
Catholic Daughters of America
Choice Leather Furniture
Cox Media Group
Crandall & Associates, Inc.
CWS Apartment Homes/Marquis at Deerfield
Drury Hotels
Foster CM Group
Gillette Air Conditioning Co, Inc.
Guardians of the Children, Von Ormy Chapter
Guido Brothers Construction
HDJ Capital Electric
H-E-B Floral Processing & Seasonal Departments
Humana
Hyatt Place Riverwalk
Hyatt Regency Hill Country Resort & Spa
James Avery Craftsman
Jimmy John’s

Kappa Delta Alumnae Association of San Antonio
Kenny’s Nuts
Kolache Factory #77 Alamo Ranch
La Cantera Resort & Spa
Langley & Banack, Inc.
Lanze Family Dentistry
Laureate Education/Walden University
MCSP Enterprises
MHN Properties
National Assoc. of Residential Property Managers,  

San Antonio
Nationwide Insurance, Gen Y Associate  

Resource Group
Natural Bridge Wildlife Ranch
Northwest Vista Psychology Club/Psi Beta Chapter
Oak Haven Massage
Oracle Women’s Leadership Group
Overland Partners
Page’s Printing
Phillips Entertainment Inc.
PetSmart at The Rim
Pierson Orthodontics
Quail Creek Country Club
Rackspace Hosting
Rogers Garcia Patton, PLLC
RVK Architects 
San Antonio Aquarium
San Antonio Marriott River Center/Riverwalk Hotel

RVK Architects
San Antonio Missions Baseball
Scholars & Athletes Serving Others (SASO)
Sea World
Six Flags Fiesta Texas
Southern Careers Institute, South Campus
Southwest Legacy High School, Culinary Arts
Systems and Methods, Inc. (SMI)
Taco Cabana
Texas Utility Engineering, Inc.
The Palm Restaurant
The PM Group
The Scott Family
UBEO Business Solutions
University Health System Pathology Department
University Health System Human Resources 

Department
University Health System Management 

Development Academy
University Hospital System Microbiology Lab
US Airforce 67th Cyberspace Wing of the 26th 

Cyberspace Operations Group
USAF 435th FTS
Usborne Books & More
Vantage Bank of Texas
Wells Fargo
Whataburger
World Audio and Lights

Thank You to Our Corporate, Foundation, and Other In-Kind Donors

Alex & Sally Halff Foundation
Bank of America Charitable Foundation
Baptist Health Foundation
Capital Group Companies Charitable Foundation 
David & Betty Sacks Foundation
Dixie Starnes Wenger Foundation 
Haliburton Charitable Foundation
H-E-B Tournament of Champions 
House De Taraun Charity Fund
Houston Street Charities 

In-N-Out Burger Foundation
Junior League of San Antonio
Kronkosky Charitable Foundation
Louis J. & Millie Matcek Kocurek  

Charitable Foundation 
Methodist Health System
Michael M. Peacock Foundation 
My Safe Space (Women of Courage)
San Antonio Area Foundation	
Shield-Ayres Foundation	

St. Luke’s Lutheran Health Ministries, Inc.
Sundt Foundation
Texas Bar Foundation
Texas Cavaliers Charitable Foundation 
The Brown Foundation, Inc.
The Gordon Hartman Family Foundation 
The Harvey E. Najim Family Foundation
Texas Shiloh Foundation
The USAA Foundation
Valero Energy Foundation

ChildSafe would like to extend special recognition to select Foundations whose unrestricted gifts support 
our general day to day operations. We would not be able to fulfill our mission without you! 

To learn more about how to discuss  
the subject of child abuse visit: www.CardboardKidsSA.com

®

April is National Child  
Abuse Prevention Month
Cardboard Kids® is a one-day event on 
Thursday, April 5, 2018 to bring awareness to 
child abuse in our community. Thousands of decorated 
Cardboard Kids are placed all over San Antonio to 
represent child victims of abuse and neglect—both 
those who have made an outcry and those who 
continue to suffer in silence.

In 2014, Cardboard Kids began with over 5,800 
cardboard cut-outs and has grown to display over 
83,000 “kids” in 2017! We would like thank those who 
have previously and continually been a part of this 
effort to end the cycle of child abuse in our community.   

There is no cost to participate in the  
Cardboard Kids® Campaign, however,  

donations are welcome!

2018

Distribution Dates & Sites:
March 2–3 & March 9–10

Fridays 1 – 6 pm; Saturdays 10am – 6 pm

North Star Mall, South Park Mall,  
Rolling Oaks Mall, Ingram Park Mall

Reveal Day: Thursday, April 5th!
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EXECUTIVE STAFF
Kim K. Abernethy, President/CEO
Randy McGibney, MA, LPC, Chief Program Officer
Rene Wilhite, CPA, Chief Financial Officer
Maliha K. Imami, Chief Development Officer
Sue Ellen Ruggles, Director of Operations
Kayla Bailey, Director of Education 
Kristine Spirt, Director of Development
Mike Addkison, Project Director/Owners Rep

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Ray Battaglia, Chair, Ray Battaglia Law
Martin Parrish, Vice-Chair, Valero Energy Corporation
Tricia Peebles, Treasurer, Beldon Group of Companies
Marc Nourani, Secretary, Rackspace
Cary Clack, Journalist
Captain Alex De La Garza, San Antonio Police Department
Ernest De La Rosa, Jr., Raymond James and Associates
Laura Elizardo, Capital Group
Raquel Garza, Texas Department of Family & Protective Services
Jackie Gorman, San Antonio for Growth on the Eastside
Paul M. Greer, Morgan Stanley Wealth Management
Phil Lane, KSAT
Larry Mathews, Retired U. S. Attorney
Kevin Mullins, IBC Bank
Deputy Chief Nancy Sanford, Bexar County Sheriff ’s Office
Chris Sherman, BB&T Commercial Banking
Jim Wheat, Bexar County District Attorney’s Office

ADVISORY COUNCIL
Doug Cross, Committee Chair, CEO Emeritus, AAA Auger
April Ancira, Vice President, Ancira Auto Group
Melissa Anderson, Attorney
Palmira A. Arellano, Vice President of Marketing & Public Relations,  
	 Methodist Healthcare Systems
Guy Bodine, President/CEO, Vantage Bank
Ron Calgaard, PhD

Ed Cross, CEO, Cushman Wakefield
Kevin Dinnin, President/CEO, BCFS
Reverend David Garcia, Archdiocese of San Antonio
Jim Goudge, Chairman, Broadway Bank
Bill Greehey, President & CEO, Nu Star Energy
Sandra Guerra, MD, Medical Director, DSHS Region 8
Maryanne Guido, CEO, Guido & Companies Inc.
Tom Guido, President, Guido & Companies Inc.
Lou Miller, District Governor, Rotary District 5840
Harvey E. Najim, The Najim Family Foundation
Susan Pamerleau, Former Bexar County Sheriff
The Honorable Judge Laura Parker
Richard Perez, President, Greater San Antonio Chamber of Commerce
John Pitts, Partner, Texas Star Alliance
Bonnie Reed, Retired Judge
The Honorable Judge Peter Sakai
Leticia Van de Putte, Former State Senator, Texas District 26

The National Children’s 
Advocacy Center

Non-profit org
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